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Record of the special meeting of February 13, 2002

The Permanent Council held a special meeting on February 13, 2002, to receive His Excellency Mr. William Graham, Minister of Foreign Affairs of Canada (CP/OD-1306/02).
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At the meeting, the Minister of Foreign Affairs of Canada referred to the Organization as an important institution in the Hemisphere, with a community of values shaped by its member states.  In that connection, he highlighted the Democratic Charter, conceived in Quebec City and achieved in Lima, Peru, and reiterated the concept that the peoples of the Americas have a right to democracy and their governments have an obligation to promote and defend it.  Cooperation was essential for combating terrorism and for the adoption the Inter-American Convention against Terrorism at the next session of the General Assembly.  The Minister noted that his Government had an agenda for the OAS and underscored the Organization’s role in promoting democracy, its leadership in hemispheric security matters, and its involvement in the implementation of mandates from the Summits of the Americas, with the participation of governments, international organizations, financial institutions, and civil societies.  He also referred to the free trade agreement and the goal of establishing a hemispheric free-trade zone by 2005 as well as to the modernization and reform of the OAS.  The Permanent Council then thanked His Excellency Mr. William Graham, Minister of Foreign Affairs of Canada, for his presence.


Mr. Graham’s statement is transcribed in document CP/ACTA 1306/02.
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